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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting May 24. 2006
Town Hall Conference Room

Present:  Janet Erickson, Judy Taylor, Dorothy Dolan, John Ketchum, Jan Plaue 
Elaine McIlroy, Peter Hall, Barbara Gray
Absent: Victoria Pecoraro

Chair Peter Hall called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

Jake Ketchum moved to approve the minutes of April 12, 2006.  Dottie Dolan seconded, and the motion carried 6-0.

Members discussed Land Bank funds and the Town Accountant’s role in handling them.  The funds must be taken out of CPA funds until the debt is paid.  Other towns vary in the approach of how this gets placed on the Town Warrant. 

Jan Plaue moved that CPC keep in house the process of paying Land Bank debt and put it in the Warrant each time.  Judy Taylor seconded.  There was discussion of the process of paying off old Land Bank debt. The motion carried 
8-0. 
The Committee discussed the second deadline for projects, set for July 15.  Those projects would be presented for Special Town Meeting in fall although there is no date set yet for STM.

Peter Hall suggested reminding other boards of CPC’s program.  Barbara Gray moved to send out a reminder.  McIlroy seconded.  Plaue recommended a reminder of a larger scope which Hall favored.  Erickson suggested submitting a press release as well as sending a memo to other boards.  Plaue said personal visits to the committees were also a good approach for keeping them apprised.  Hall said he would prepare a press release for the next meeting.  Barbara Gray will work with him on this.  
The Committee discussed the use of contracts.  Ketchum said the first project should go forward in order to help set up contract policy.  

 The difference between policies and priorities was considered.  Policies would constitute the rules of business.  
The next meeting will examine the specifics of the Housing project that has been approved and is underway.  Ketchum considered compiling a rules and regulations manual.  He will work on this.  Plaue reminded everyone that the CPA introductory session held in Sandwich last year had outlined some of these policies.  

The next CPC meeting will held June 28, 2006.
Judy Taylor tried to generate interest in a CPC float in the Fourth of July Parade. She has a truck available.  Hall asked for a volunteer to put together a parade plan.  Plaue wanted it on the agenda for the June meeting even though no one volunteered to organize a CPC entry in the parade.    

Gray moved to adjourn; Ketchum seconded; and the meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted

______________________


________________________

Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

Peter Hall, Chair
________________ Date
